## COMANCHE COUNTY RURAL WATER DISTRICT NO. 3

5845 SE 90<sup>th</sup> Street, Lawton, Oklahoma 73501 (580) 355-1343

## Dear Member:

In September 2015, Comanche County Rural Water District #3 notified it's members of a water rate increase to fund a list of projects that targeted improved water flow/pressure, water quality and potential for water loss. That list was provided to the membership.

This letter is to inform you of the completed projects and proposed projects funded by the past rate increase, and at this time there are no plans for a water rate increase.

## **Completed Projects:**

- 1) 2015 Completed and put on-line a 5th water well
- 2) 2016 Maintenance of North water tower Painted inside and outside
- 3) 2017 New Hope Road Project 2.5 miles of 6"waterline to upgraded the area between New Hope Road & Baseline Road.
- 4) 2018 Installed Variable Frequency Drives to High Pressure Pump at Scherler well field
- 5) 2019 Smart Meter (RG3) Project Replaced standard meters with digital radio/read meters to accurately calculate all consumption, which effects water revenue.
- 6) 2020 Currently completing the Logue Chapel Project 5 miles of 4" waterline from Railroad Street along Logue Chapel Rd to SE 75<sup>th</sup> Street, North to New Hope Rd.

In addition, the District has paid off it's debt with Rural Development and is currently debt free

## **Priority List of Planned System Improvements:**

- 1) Maintenance of South water tower Paint inside & outside of Baseline water tower
- 2) Glenn Well Project drill & complete a 6th water well.
- 3) Install 2 miles of 6" pvc from SE 90th & Goodin Rd to SE 120th & Goodin Road
- 4) Install 1 mile of 6" pvc from SE Bishop Rd & SH #65 to SE Coombs Rd & SH #65
- 5) Build 16'x80' water tower in the North Section of the system, north of SH #7.

During these unprecedented times, the Board of Directors and Staff of Comanche County Rural Water District #3 would like to take this opportunity to reassure you that we continuously strive to provide our growing membership with the quality water that you expect and work together to advance our water system into the future. And to do your part, we ask that you provide the system with an updated cellular phone number and email address in order for the district office to contact you if necessary or in case of an emergency.

If you would like to know more about the above projects or have any questions concerning your water service, please contact our office at 580-355-1343.

Sincerely,

Board of Directors Comanche Co. RWD #3